
Greetings from H.R.H. the Duke of Connaught
It was my privilege to send to H.R.H. the Duke of Connaught 

a telegram of greeting from this gathering. I am honoured by the 
following reply :—

I am most grateful for your kind message which has deeply 
touched me. Please convey to Mr. Mackenzie King, Mr. Winston 
Churchill and the representatives of Canada my warm appreciation 
of their good wishes. Although many years have elapsed, I still 
remember with every pleasure the kindness and ready help received 
from all Canadians during my term as Governor General.

It gives me the greatest pleasure now to be able to join in the 
welcome you are giving to Mr. Mackenzie King in the full knowledge 
that the bonds of understanding and friendship between Canada and 
Great Britain are being drawn ever tighter in our united efforts for 
victory and peace. I hope Mr. Mackenzie King will carry back to 
Canada our warmest appreciation of the wonderful help the Dominion 
has been, and is giving us.

(Signed) ARTHUR.

I give you the toast of our honoured guest, the Prime Minister 
of Canada, Mr. Mackenzie King.
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